
MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF SHERMAN TWP BOARD:  JUNE 13
th

, 2017  

 

There was a special meeting of the Sherman Twp board on June 13
th

, 2017 at 6:00pm at the 

township hall.  The purpose of the meeting was to appoint a regular and an alternate member to 

the Sewer authority board. 

 

Meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by supervisor Miller.  After the pledge of allegiance, roll 

call taken,  PRESENT:  K Berens, Miller, K Smalligan, Stocking.  ABSENT:  Doug Berens 

There was a motion by K Berens, 2
nd

 by K Smalligan to approve the agenda.  Vote taken, all yes. 

Also present Stan Stroven. 

 

There was no public comment at this time.   

 

Stan Stroven had submitted an application for either the regular member or alternate.  Karen 

Korpolces had submitted an email application for the regular position.  There was a motion by K 

Smalligan, 2
nd

 by K Berens to appoint Korpolces as regular member and Stroven as alternate.  

Vote taken:  all yes;  motion passed. 

 

Under public comment, Stan Stroven said he would not re-apply as assessor after his term runs 

out in June 2019.  He said he would like to see someone from the township as assessor and not 

contracted out.  He said the State of Mich is getting much more restrictive and it is harder to get 

certified.  If we do have to go with having it contracted out, we should have a written description 

of the duties etc.   

 

Under board member comment, Stocking said that the horse hitching post at the hall had been 

installed by Hoppa.  He also said that a laptop computer had been bought for Kukal. 

 

K Smalligan said that the building inspector needs to answer the phone messages at the hall.  

Perhaps the message on the answering machine could give the cell number of the inspector. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:35pm. 

 

Submitted by:  Murry D Stocking, clerk 

 

 

 

 


